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Dear family, 

 

Please enjoy below some of these local updates from our community this April. We made a lot of 

progress on our big renovation project, had a great Holy Day and Easter celebration and we are excited to 

see what the summer months bring this year. 

 

Holy Day And Easter Celebration 

 

 
 

  
 

Definitely the biggest highlight from this month was the Holy Day and Easter celebration. We had a full 



 

 

weekend of entertainment, art, games, offering table, Jeopardy, testimonies, and more. A big thank you to 

everyone that helped with setup and cleaning and all the activities. See more photos here. 

 

Ongoing Interfaith Activities In Grand Junction 

 

 
 

This is the April Interreligious Sharing in Grand Junction, CO. The topic we each presented on was, 

"How Do We Spiritually Grow?" In the photo: Bahai representative, Gale Alves (WFWP, UPF, ACLC), 

Mormon representative, and on zoom another Bahai representative. Everyone prepared well and gave 

substantial contents. A lively discussion ensued. 

 

 
 

Gale Alves also attended the groundbreaking event for a new Mormon Temple (LDS) In Grand Junction 

in April. She is pictured here with members of the Grand Valley Interfaith Network. The Mormons 

believe, as we do, that our marriages are for eternity. The temple will be used to seal the couples' 

marriages before God as well as for other spiritual ceremonies. Unfortunately, Antonio was not able to 

attend both events but was there in spirit. 

 

Congratulations And Prayer Requests 

 

 
 

Congratulations to William Martinez for his new job as a firefighter for the Summit County Fire 



 

 

Department. These firefighter jobs are very hard to get, with many people trying for years and never 

getting one. Congratulations William! 

 

 
 

Congratulations to Kristian and Sungmi on their marriage and Blessing. Around 2,000 other couples also 

participated in the most recent Cosmic Blessing ceremony in satellite locations all around the world and 

in Korea. 

 

Continued Renovations And Improvements 

 

In next month's email, you will see final move-in photos of the basement unit. However, for this month, 

we made some good progress. Some notable work was Sjoerd Vanderstok helping us out with a major 

plumbing issue. We are also grateful to Kyle James for the professional plumbing advice, especially when 

a construction crew pierced our water line to the parsonage. We also had our carpeting installed this 

month and want to thank Dr. Hentrich for a huge amount of hours volunteered to paint everything plus do 

a bunch of drywall work. 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Through the Sunday messages this month, we shared a variety of messages on a wide range of topics. If 

you missed any of them, you can find them all on our Facebook page and Youtube channel. For quick 

reference, this month's recordings are below. 

 

Victory in the Moment 

 

Faith in God and His Will for My Life 

 

Happy Easter! 

 

Putting God First 


